
 

 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 

National Alliance to End Homelessness Statement on Newly-Released  

Federal Funds to End Homelessness 

March 29, 2023, Washington, D.C. – The National Alliance to End Homelessness today applauded the 

release of $2.8 billion in federal grants from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development 

(HUD) to support community efforts to end homelessness. These funds are made available through 

HUD’s annual Continuum of Care program competition, which represents the federal government’s 

largest source of grants funding for homeless services.  

“We all want to live in a nation where every person in our communities can thrive. But we will never 

realize this vision until we end homelessness in this country,” said Ann Oliva, CEO of the National 

Alliance to End Homelessness. "These resources support the life-saving work that front line workers 

across the country do each day. At a time when communities are increasingly tempted by the false 

promises of criminalization and the failed tactics from past decades, these funds provide critically 

needed support for the evidence-based and equitable strategies that are known to end people’s 

homelessness.” 

As communities begin implementing these resources, the Alliance urges Congressional leaders to 

sustain and build upon them. 

“These are investments for a happier, healthier, and more just future for our nation,” said Oliva. “We 

encourage lawmakers to recognize the urgency of this moment; to realize the consequences of not 

fully supporting this work to the needed scale; and to commit to the robust, ongoing funding that our 

communities depend upon.”  

About the National Alliance to End Homelessness 

The National Alliance to End Homelessness is a nonprofit, non-partisan, organization committed to 

preventing and ending homelessness in the United States. As a leading voice on the issue of 

homelessness, the Alliance analyzes policy and develops pragmatic, cost-effective policy solutions; 

works collaboratively with the public, private, and nonprofit sectors to build state and local capacity; 

and provides data and research to policymakers and elected officials in order to inform policy debates 

and educate the public and opinion leaders nationwide. 
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